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February 2018  

Pastor Tim Doty  

First of all, here I am in my office on Jan. 29 writing for the newsletter. 

It is GREAT TO BE BACK! Thanks to all of you for your prayers, 

cards, good wishes, and the very cool poster with all the notes on it; for 

the food and treats that were waiting for me when I finally got home 

from the hospital; and for carrying on so well while your interim pastor 

was laid up. Thanks to Rita and Kerri for holding down the fort; to Kerri 

and the Smiths and Bryon, Chuck Wilson and Rev. Tindall for uplifting 

worship; and to all of you for being a wonderful and supportive and caring 

congregation of Godôs people. Iôm still not entirely up to speed physically 

but being back with my church family will certainly help my recovery! 

 

Time rolls on, and the season of Lent is nearly upon us. Lent begins 

with Ash Wednesday on February 14, which is also St. Valentineôs Day. 

We will observe that day with a special service at 7:00 p.m. Lent is a 

season of 40 days (not counting Sundays) and ends on the Saturday before 

Easter Sunday. The 40 days are a reminder of the 40 days of Jesusô  

fasting and temptation before he began his public ministry (Luke 4:1-13 

and Matthew 4:1-11). It is traditionally a season of penitence as we    

prepare our hearts to celebrate the Resurrection on Easter Sunday. 

 

People often speak of giving something up for Lent. This comes from 

the ancient practice of fasting during Lent, honoring Jesusô fast before 

the temptations. Iôm still contemplating what I might give up: chocolate; 

caffeine; ice cream; pizza; hamburgersé I know! Iôll give up serious 

illnesses for Lent! 

 

But it is also good to take on something new for  

Lent, especially some good work or spiritual  

practice. This could be volunteering for some kind 

of service opportunity. It could be donating to a  

local or national or international charity. It could  

be intentionally engaging in daily prayer, with the 

hope that 40 days of practice will make that a habit. 

But whatever you decide to do, use Lent to let God 

make you a better person, a better Christian, and a  

blessing to others. 

 

The season of Lent begins with Ash Wednesday  

on February 14th. We will observe that day with  

a special service at 7:00 p.m.  
 

Please join us for this meaningful service of prayer, 

music and the blessing of ashes.  

Library  NewsLibrary  News   
Book Review by 

Marty Dean 

Unspoken ï Lineage of Grace Book  #4  

by Francine Rivers {historical fiction} 

 

Currently I am delving into Unspoken, the 4th book in Francine 

Riversô Lineage of Grace series featuring Bathshebaôs saga with 

King David.  As with the other Old Testament women featured  

in this series, Godôs mighty plan prevails in the face of broken 

lives and circumstancesða lesson given to the ages.   

    

Our church library offers far beyond my fascination with Old 

Testament characters and Amish culture.  Vast resources cover  

all aspects of Christian living.  There are sections on prayer,    

devotions, parenting/family life, Bible study materials, biographies, 

church organization, and more.   Also, a vast selection of CDôs 

and DVDôs abound for both children and adults.  Along with 

award winning authors, there are books on contemporary issues  

to celebrities, now trendingðChip and Joanna Gaines.  Their 

Magnolia Story celebrates the ins and outs/ups and downs to   

successða book Monica Stengel highly recommends.   

 Check out is self-serviceðenjoy!     

Missionaries Russ and Heidi Smith, who visited our Church in 

January, express their thanks for all that was done to ñprepare 

the wayò for their stay in LeRoy and their presentation at the 

church.   
 

We, in turn, enjoyed having them here to not only enlighten us 

about their mission in Chile but with Pastor Timôs absence 

they helped us lead our worship service as well! 



2/12  Harlan & Carol  

              Bottles 

2/02  Harlan Bottles 

2/03  Leona Meyers 

2/04  Jeff Copley 

2/06  Angie Timm 

2/06  Drew Kline 

2/07  Lacey Howard 

2/13  Ethan Bruning 

2/14  Tennille McBride 

2/15  Betty Wilson 

2/16  Cory Sinnott 

2/16  Keenan Taylor 

2/21  Terri Caldwell 

2/21  Josh Mosier 

2/28  Kane Hardesty 

I wanted to take the time to thank you  for all the 

support you all have provided throughout my 

Habitat journey.   
 

From weekend volunteers, to housewarming gifts and financial pledges, you 

all have been a huge blessing!     Thank you,    

       Kelly & Easton  Petrovics 

SPECIAL BIRTHDAY  GREETING 

FOR 

LEONA MEYER 

An open house in honor of Leonaõs 90th birthday is  

being held from 1 - 4 pm on Saturday, Feb. 3rd at the  

Mt. Hope Twp. Comm. Hall  located at 104 N. Clinton, McLean, IL.  
 

Leonaõs address is 1017 S. Mercer Ave., Apt. 215, Bloomington, IL 61701-

7104 if you wish to send her a card. 

Come celebrate with Harlan and Carol Bottles at  
a potluck supper on February  10th at the LeRoy 
American Legion Hall.  Both Harlanõs birthday    
(Feb. 2nd)  and their anniversary (Feb. 12th -           
69 years!) will be celebrated. The meal will start at 
5:30 pm é. hope you can join them! 

WHERE DOES IT GO?   
One of our denominationôs strengths is the  

connection between all Presbyterian churches  

in the country.  ñPer capitaò is the amount  

each church is required to pay (based on active 

members) to support the work and ministry of 

our governing bodies. 

WHAT IS IT USED FOR? 
Unlike individual churches, there are no congregations to individually cover the expenses 

of these governing bodies; however their work and ministry are vitally important to  

Presbyterian churches as a whole as they provide various support services and resources 

for us all.   

WHY IS IT IMPORTANT? 
ñPer-Capitaò is not ñmembership duesò!  While we invite you to help contribute so that 

your regular stewardship giving can go for local missions and programs, this is not a  

requirement in order to be a member of good standing in our church!  ñPer Capitaò 

should be viewed as a form of mission giving to the larger work of the Presbyterian 

Church. 

HOW CAN I HELP? 
We currently pay $32 per member ($4,864 total)   Thank you to everyone who has been 

able to help us with this fixed cost in our church budget.   If you have not yet contributed 

anything towards our 2018 ñPer Capitaò but would like to, we welcome your gifts.   

 

Plan to bring your family, friends  
and neighbors to a delicious  

ñall you can eatò 
pancake and sausage breakfast! 

Ticket Information:  
Adults: $6.00 

Kids 5-12: $3.00 
Kids 4 and under: Free 

Thank you for your support of our youth!  

SAVE THE DATE  
March 17th  

7 - 11 am  

Our youth will be creating their very own piece of art that will be 

awarded to the highest bidder at a silent auction held in conjunction 

with the Pancake Breakfast on Mar. 17th.  All proceeds from the 

auction will be divided evenly among those participating in this fundraiser. 

 

Youôll definitely want to be present to bid on some of the art creations that will   

be on display made by our kids! 



ENDLESS  BUZZ  ENDLESS  BUZZ  ENDLESS  BUZZ     
                                     Kerri Cordray                     

A favorite author of mine is Jennie Allen.  In one of  
her books called, Nothing to Prove, she spoke of a 
prayer she prayed: ñAnything, Lordò.  I have since 
lifted this same prayer with my hands open to receive 
any direction or calling He places upon my heart.   
 

Our Confirmation students have spent time diving into the Gospels this 
January and discovering the commitment of Jesusô disciples as they 
accepted His invitation to ñCome, follow me,ò (Matthew 4:19). The students 
are spending time searching their hearts for a deeper connection to their 
faith in the Lord.  I challenged them to offer the same prayer, ñAnything, 
Lordò, and listen with a discerning heart for the answer He gives.  As the 
youth continued to reflect on the walk the disciples took as they followed 
Jesus, we searched this Scripture verse, "But what about you?" he asked. 
"Who do you say I am?" (Mark 8:29).  Jesus was searching the hearts  
of His disciples, specifically Peter in asking him, ñWho do you say I am?ò.  
The Confirmands have been given the spiritual assignment of writing their 
Statements of Faith (testimony). This same question was proposed for  
the students to search their hearts and answer, ñwho is Jesus to you?ò.   
 

Our Confirmation class and their mentors are preparing for a spiritual     
retreat being held at Little Galilee in Clinton on Friday, February 2 through 
Saturday, February 3. Plans for the retreat include meals and fellowship, 
games, and time designated for prayer and spiritual reflection.  In the    
coming weeks and months, the youth will complete and finalize their   
Statements of Faith and conclude their Confirmation Journey.  I hope     
and pray you will continue to pray for them as they personally seek and 
discover their own truths of Christ in their lives.  May they also commit     
as young disciples of Christ, confident in their faith and ready to answer  
the call as they pray the bold and courageous prayer, ñAnything, Lordò. 

 

I canôt help but sing the lyrics to the song, ñHere I am Lord.ò  A few of the 
powerful words to this song read:  
 

Here I am Lord, Is it I Lord? 
I have heard You calling in the night. 
I will go Lord, if You lead me. 
I will hold Your people in my heart. 

 
Thank You God for calling each of us to hold Your people in our  
hearts.  May we listen with ears to hear You and have feet obedient  
to go where you send.  Is it I Lord?  I will go Lord, if You lead me.  
In Jesusô name, Amen. 

ð@YhėU``ėh\UhėmciėXcėVYėXcbYė]bėLOVE (1 Corinthians 16:14)                 
 

 

Feb. 7    LOVE for Art  - Creative Art Night (evening dedicated 
    to creating art masterpieces for the Art Auction) 
      LOOP         5:30 - 6:45 pm 
      LANDING    7:00 - 8:15 pm 
 
Feb. 14    LOVE for Jesus - JU`Ybh]bYógėė8UmėĖė5g\ėKYXbYgXUmė
    (pizza, chocolate fountain and discovery of the meaning 
    of the season of Lent) 
     LOOP & LANDING Combined    5:30 - 6:45 pm 
     Ash Wednesday Service (ALL INVITED)  7:00 pm 
 
Feb. 21    LOVE for One Another -  
      LOOP         5:30 - 6:45 pm 
      LANDING    7:00 - 8:15 pm 
 
Feb. 28  LOVE for Service - Sharing love and kindness with  
    residents at LeRoy Manor (extra adults are being  
    requested to help) 
        LOOP  & LANDING    Meet at 6:00 pm at the Church 
      and will return back to the Church by 7:30 pm 

 

We have been seeking items to makeover an unused 
Sunday School room into a game room for teens and  
preteens to have a new cool place to hang out at church.  
We have already been blessed to receive  two couches 
but would still welcome things such as entertainment  
center style furniture, a TV and gaming systems.  
 

If you have something you think we may be able to use, please contact 
Bryon Owens at 815-666-9308 



                          

CHURCH OFFICERS 
 

 

   Elders :    

                          
Class of 2018  
  Bonnie Crumbaugh  
  Teresa Miller  
  Steve Sinnott  
Class of 2019   
  Misty Hudson 
  Mary Ella Mennenga 
  Rick Kline 
Class of 2020   
  Randy Sigler 
  Bryon Owens 
  Naomi Chaplin  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

     

    Deacons :  

 
 

Class of 2018  
  Brett Hill    
  Renae Hardesty  
  Barb Monical   
  Angie Timm   
 Class of 2019   
  Leann Gaffney 
  Katie Taylor 
  Steve Myers 
  Anna Rayburn 
Class of 2020   
  Rick Gaffney 
  Amber Owens 
  Jan Owens 
  Monica Stengel 
  Keisha Tucker 

Session next meets on Feb. 13th  

 

Session Minutes are available, after approval, in the office.  
 

Committee  & Deacon Duty 

Assignments have not yet 

been made for 2018 

LITTLE  LEARNERS REGISTRATION  NOW  OPEN! 
2018 - 2019 S CHOOL YEAR 

 

Registrations are now being taken for openings in both 

our 3õs and Pre-K classes for the school year beginning 

in September.   
 

Applications are taken on a first come, first served basis and can be 

picked up from the church office or downloaded from our website 

(leroypresbyterian.info).  

Summer Camp registration is underway!  Applications, 
student response essays, camp permission waivers, 
and deposits must be submitted to Kerri by no later 
than Feb. 14.  For those interested, the response  
essay questions are: 

 

¶ Why do I want to attend camp? 
¶ How do I hope to grow in my faith in the Lord through  

      my camp experience?  

9:00 a.m.  
Sunday  
WORSHIP 

Feb. 4 Feb. 11 Feb. 18 Feb. 25 

ACCOMPANIST  
Londa 
Holoch 

Mary  
Sigler 

Mary  
Sigler 

Mary  
Sigler 

LAYREADER  
Linda 

Ramsey 
Wendy 
Brent 

Kerri  
Corday 

Anna 
Rayburn 

USHER/
GREETERS 

Danna 
Sanders; 

Kim  
Myers 

Dennis & 
Mary Ella 

Mennenga 

Rex &  
Jan Allen 

Jacob 
Holoch;  

Barb  
Monical 

KIDZ CHURCH 
Tracey 
Holoch 

Monica 
Stengel 

Bryon 
Owens 

 

NURSERY 
Angie 
Timm 

Angie  
Timm 

Jamie 
Tucker; 
Jillian  
Mohr 

Maggie 
Baughman 

TECH BOOTH 

Steve  
Sinnott; 
Noah 

Stengel 

Bruce 
Owens; 
Randy 
Sigler 

Brian 
Cordray; 

Jacob 
Holoch 

Tracey 
Holoch;    
Tyson  
Brent 

COMMUNION 
SERVERS 

Linda 
Ramsey; 
Beverly 

Burcham; 
Steve 
Myers 

   

LeROY MANOR  
WORSHIP 

 
Anita  

Norton 
  

SUNDAY 
SCHOOL 
SNACKS 

Barb  
Monical; 
Tanya  

Underhill 

Mary  
Sigler;  
Ashley  
Sigler 

Wendy 
Brent;  

Carmen 
Wood 

Misty  
Hudson;  

Amy  
Graves 

      Called to Serve  -  February 2018  



 

Church Phone: (309) 962-5011 
 Website:  leroypresbyterian.info  

                                       E-Mail: leroypresbyterian@gmail.com 
 
 

CHURCH  OFFICE  
Monday thru Thursday  8:30 am - 3:00 pm 

Friday  - 8:30 - 11:30 am  
 

STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION  
 

Pastor Tim Doty                                                        leroyinterim@gmail.com 
Kerri Cordray, Director of Student Ministries         kcordray.fupc@gmail.com                          
Rita Vollmer, Secretary/Treasurer                      leroypresbyterian@gmail.co 
Marty Dean, Nursery Coordinator                      martha900pine@yahoo.com 
Melissa Cox, Little Learners                        melissalcox@hotmail.com  

 

Sunday Dates  Attendance  

January   7 100 

January 14 101 

January 21 122 

January 28 136 

AVERAGE ATTENDANCE  115 

JANUARY ATTENDANCE 

The Kidz Church program continues to be        

a unique way to minister to our children ages 

K - 6th grade with lessons geared to their age 

level, but we also feel itôs important that they 

learn to be a part of our congregation as a 

whole.   
 

In order to accomplish this it has been decided that Kidz Church will 

not be held on the last Sunday of each month.  A nursery will continue 

to be provided for pre-school aged children each Sunday. 
 

Volunteers are still needed and always appreciated to lead Kidz Church. 

Resources and lesson ideas are available in the church library.  Contact 

Kerri or the church office for more information. 

My how Gabriel has grown!  When we  

adopted Gabriel Oduori in the fall of 2013, 

he was just 6 yrs. old...now heôll be 11 (in 

June), but he still needs our help. 
 

Check out the information in the hospitality 

room for more information on Gabriel and 

how you can support him with not only 

with your gifts (our sponsorship is only $38 

per month) but also with cards and letters. 2017 2013 

The  4's Class learned 

a lot about our black 

and white friends  

during Zebra Week !   

 

Here they are singing 

a song on the Smart-

board while Ruby  

shows off her Zebra 

Cakes snack.  

Is there anything more fun 

than playing in a fort?  The 

adventures you can have! 

Here's part of our 3's Class 

having fun with a classroom 

fort this winter.   


